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Welcome to this week’s newsletter.  
 
We have made to it the end of another busy half term. We are officially half way through our school year! It 
was great to see so many parents attend for parents evening this week. I saw lots of happy faces coming out 
which was great to see, I know the teachers had so many positives to share.  
 
We have had a great final week in school, children across the school have been explaining what the school rules 
mean to them and what the rules ‘look like’ in different scenarios. All children demonstrated a clear 
understanding.  
 
We welcomed the NSPCC into school this week. Children from Reception-Year 6 all took part in class-based 
assemblies and our Year 5 and 6 children had an additional session with the NSPCC school’s coordinator. Our 
children are now very confident with how to respond if there is something or someone they are worried about. 
Our children responded with maturity and asked some very sensible questions. As he was leaving, one of our 
visitors said if he could go back to school and do it all over again, he would come to Frodsham Academy. He 
commented on the positive welcome he received and how calm the school was.  Our children were impeccably 
well mannered and polite. Lots of positive praise from all involved. Well done to all!  
 
Please see the back of the newsletter, information about joining in with revamping the ramps on Ship Street 
over the half term which looks like fun!  
 
Also, Youth club will be at the skate park this Saturday at 12pm. All families are welcome. Free food being 
served and free food bags to take home. Don’t miss out!  
 
A little reminder for all, on return to school please can all children be in FULL school uniform. Black flared 
trousers are not part of our uniform. If children wear trainers, these must be black. White or colourful trainers 
are not part of school uniform. Ties must be worn please. Uniform is explained on the next page of the 
newsletter.  
 
I hope you all have a fantastic half term and look forward to seeing you back in school on Monday 27th 
February.  
 
Have a great week 
 
 
Mrs Callaghan  
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Uniform reminders 
 

Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too small, we 
would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are too small, please wash 
them and send them into school and I will keep a running record of what we have available should 
there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day.  
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Learning this week… 
This week in EYFS we have been learning facts all about whales for the children to write their own 
fact file. We watched lots of interesting videos about whales and found out lots of new things about 
them. We have also been learning about repeating patterns and how they can be continuous in a 
square or circle. The children really enjoyed their last dance PE lesson, and made some beautiful 
bird inspired masks for their Spanish Carnival parade in the hall. 
Miss Curtis  
This week Snowy Owls have been looking at poetry and exploring different types of poems. The 
children then went on to write their own poems to describe bears. We have also been learning 
how to draw our own bears by following specific steps. All children showed great focus and 
attention to detail! In PE this week we have been focusing on putting a sequence of movements 
together linking to a summers day. In Maths we have been starting to think about different 
strategies we can use to subtract. The children have shown great confidence in using tens frames 
and number lines. 
 Miss Sands  
We have had a busy final week in Hawk Owls, and we are ready for the half term break. We have 
been focusing on using our known multiplication facts to support us with a lot of problem solving 
and reasoning. The whole class have been making fantastic progress with their times tables and 
have been very competitive on Times Table Rockstar. In English, we have been focusing on the 
illegal ivory trade and we have used this as a stimulus for our writing. We finished off the week 
with some time in first school building dens. The children demonstrated fantastic teamwork and 
successfully built several dens. Mrs Price  
n Year 5 and 6 the children have been writing persuasive letters to our MP, to encourage him to 
support us with our Chester Zoo project on the illegal wildlife trade. They certainly have great 
powers of persuasion and really have put all of their effort into their writing this week. In Maths 
we have been looking at formal written methods of multiplication. We did some practical 
experiments in Science, looking at how the beaks of finches in the Galapagos Islands have evolved 
to suit their environment. The children enjoyed using a range of different objects as 'beaks' to try 
and pick up various types of food. We had an excellent workshop from the NSPCC in class on 
Thursday. The children enjoyed learning about Childline and working in small groups to discuss 
various scenarios. They demonstrated how very kind and considerate they are as a class, and how 
they support each other. Children learned about Carnival traditions in Spain and other countries 
to mark the beginning of Lent. They enjoyed decorating their own carnival masks to wear in our 
parade in the hall.    Mrs Hayes 
This week, Tawny Owls have been finishing off all their work linking to sun bears. We have created 
newspaper articles, dictionaries, letters and sentences to describe them. The children have enjoyed 
helping to create our sun bear display. We have made trees for the bears to be comfortable, but we 
have also put a bear in a cage to make a stand against the illegal pet trade. We used a variety pf 
different textures creating techniques we have been practising this half term to create our sun 
bear.  
Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  
 

This week’s school attendance is: 92.3%  
Overall school attendance for full Year 92.33%  
Class attendance  
 
Reception: 97.6%- Winning class 
Year 1: 94%  
Year 2:  94.8%  
Year 3: 95%  
Year 4: 88% 
Year 5: 93.8% 
Year 6: 89% 
 

 
 Stars of the week  

 
 

Birthdays this week  
 

 
 
 

Nursery: Charlie 
Reception: Veronika 
Year 1: Jaxon 
Year 2: Freddie 
Year 3: Leo 
Year 4: Sante-Rose 
Year 5: Alex 
Year 6: Sofia 
RP:  Freddie 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Archie 
Reception: Amelia 
Year 1: Jack Desire  
Year 2: Rowan H 

Year 3: Malika 
Year 4: Harriett 
Year 5: Precious 
Year 6: Isabelle 
RP: Prraveesh 

A little reminder that 
holidays in term time will 

not be authorised.  
 

Please check holiday 
dates on the website to 
ensure holidays coincide 

with school holidays 
there are 12 weeks 
holiday each year.  
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Events for Spring 1 Term 
 

Wednesday 4th January  School opens  
Monday 9th January 5-6pm  Open evening for new parents 
Thursday 19th January  High Five Netball competition Y5/6 
Tuesday 24th January  Chinese New Year Dinner in School  
Tuesday 24th January  Year 6 BIG Maths at Helsby 
23rd, 25th, 26th January  Chester Zoo workshops in school 
Friday 27th January  Year 1-Year 6 Trip to Chester Zoo  
Monday 30th January SEND Coffee morning 9-10am  
Wednesday 1st February  Young Voices concert in Manchester  
Tuesday 7th February  Phonics workshop for parents 2-3pm  
Monday 13th February  One-page interim reports to go home  
Tuesday 14th February Nursery 2-year-old reading session with the Children’s 

Centre 
Wednesday 15th February  Parents Evening  
Thursday 16th February  Parents Evening  
Friday 17th February  School closes at 3.20pm for 1 week.  
Thursday March 2nd  World Book Day- Bedtime stories Pyjamas and dressing 

gowns 
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MEDIA RELEASE 

FREE free child seat checks at event in Winsford 

Cheshire West and Chester Council’s Road Safety team, along with child 
seat safety experts, are offering residents in the borough the opportunity 
to have their child car seats checked during a drop-in event on 28 
February at Morrisons in Winsford from 11am to 3pm. 

Car seat experts from Car Seat Safety along with fully accredited Road 
Safety officers will be available to offer help and advice on child restraints 
to parents and guardians on fitting child seats in vehicles safely; on when 
to move up to the next restraint; and on general in-car safety. 

The Council’s Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member for Environment, 
Highways and Strategic Transport, Councillor Karen Shore said: “This 
drop-in event will really help parents and carers. Car seat safety experts 
and our Road Safety team will be on hand to ensure that babies and 
children are kept safe whilst travelling in the car. 

“Different cars require different types of safety seats, and restraints 
should be checked before every journey.” 

It is hard to believe that over 70% of child car seats are either unsuitable 
for the child, incorrectly fitted and in some cases both. This includes more 
straightforward ISOFIX seats, where as many as 6% are incorrectly fitted. 
The help and advice given could help make a difference in reducing the 
number of child casualties on the roads. (Car Seat Safety Advice & 
Guides | In Car Safety Centre) 

For further information please contact the Road Safety Team at 
roadsafety@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk. 

-ends- 

 



 
 
 

 

  
  8   

 

Re-vamp
the ramps

Head down to Saltworks Farm Skate 
Park, Ship Street, Frodsham and join 
Graffiti Artist Vicki Fogarty to create 
a masterpiece to be proud of. 

Monday, 13 February 
3.30pm – 5pm 
Saltworks Farm Skate Park

Let the spraying begin. 
Join Vicki at the skate ramps to bring 
your graffiti art design to life. 
Thursday, 23 February 
and Saturday, 25th February 
11am-3pm 
Saltworks Farm Skate Park 
*Equipment to be provided, please 
 wear clothing you don’t mind spoiling. 

Meet Vicki to share your tags, ideas, 
and art to create a design.

Cheshire West & Chester Council

            @v_fogarty 
Got a question? contact: 07827 877361
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